KENAI PENINSULA BOROUGH SCHOOL DISTRICT

Charter Schools Oversight Committee Meeting

December 3, 2007, 1 p.m.

Conference Room B, Borough Building

In attendance:

Dave Jones

Mick Wykis

Larry Nauta

Bill Hatch

Mo Sanders

Marty Anderson

Liz Downing

Charlie Walsworth

Kiki Abrahamson

Jamie Harper

Melody Douglas

Jenny Neyman (recording secretary)

I. Space request from Fireweed Academy

A. Discussion held on Fireweed’s request for additional classroom space at West Homer Elementary and Homer Middle for 2008-09 school year. Fireweed will redraft space request letter to only propose expansion to K-2 in one additional room in WHE next year.

B. Committee requested a document from Fireweed detailing their plans for the future, addressing finances, staffing, special services and their work toward finding a permanent space.

C. Committee discussed concerns regarding Fireweed’s possible expansion in WHE, including special services needs, peer groups, current use of Room 108 (proposed for the expansion), and accommodating possible West Homer future growth.

D. Fireweed will reduce its enrollment projection to 90 from 128, following discussion on the importance of projections. Mrs. Abrahamson stated Fireweed would like to keep the door open for middle school expansion next year if space becomes available. 

II. General Review of Costing Procedures

A. Discussion was held on how District assesses costs to charter schools, specifically why Fireweed’s costs came in higher than expected. 

III. Charter schools updates

A. Kaleidoscope, Mr. Wykis: Class sizes are 18 in kindergarten, 24-25 in other grades this year. Pupil-teacher ratio is higher to generate more funding to pay higher costs associated with Kaleidoscope being in their own building. School will add sixth grade next year by rolling up students from fifth grade. About 50 percent of students are siblings of other students. 

B. Aurora Borealis, Mr. Nauta: School gets 80 percent sibling enrollment

C. Soldotna Montessori, Ms. Mo Sanders: A large part of school’s enrolment is homeschool kids. Pupil-teacher ratio is being raised to cover costs of teachers getting master’s degrees. It’s at 1:23 now, but with aides. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:23 p.m.
